
MINUTES of MEETING of ARGYLL AND BUTE LOCAL REVIEW BODY held in the COUNCIL 
CHAMBER, KILMORY, LOCHGILPHEAD 

on WEDNESDAY, 22 NOVEMBER 2017 

Present: Councillor David Kinniburgh (Chair)

Councillor Gordon Blair Councillor Mary-Jean Devon

Attending: Charles Reppke, Head of Governance and Law (Advisor)
Hazel MacInnes, Committee Services Officer (Minutes)

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

There were no apologies for absence intimated.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest intimated.

3. CONSIDER NOTICE OF REVIEW REQUEST: 17/0008/LRB: 32 MACLEOD 
DRIVE, HELENSBURGH 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  He 
explained that no person present would be entitled to speak other than the Members 
of the Local Review Body (LRB) and Mr Reppke who would provide procedural 
advice if required.

He advised that his first task would be to establish if the Members of the Local 
Review Body (LRB) felt that they had sufficient information before them to come to a 
decision on the Review.

Councillor Devon advised that although the paperwork provided to them had been 
very informative and had contained a lot of in depth information, she felt that a site 
visit would be of value.  Councillor Blair agreed and added that it would be 
advantageous to make an appropriate decision.  Councillor Kinniburgh added that he 
was of a similar opinion and that he would like to carry out a site visit to get a feeling 
for the site and how the proposed development would fit in to the site.

Councillor Kinniburgh added that it would be useful to get clarification from planning 
whether the opaque window referred to in the report of handling was a bathroom 
window.  Mr Reppke advised that this question could be asked during the site visit if 
Members did not want to request it as a further written submission.

Decision

The Argyll and Bute Local Review Body agreed to invite the applicant, planning 
authority, roads authority and interested parties to attend an accompanied site visit 
on 19 December 2017 to view the site and how the proposed development would fit 
into the site; and thereafter reconvene the meeting at a suitable venue close to the 
site.


